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22 December 2021
MEMORANDUM
FOR : ALL REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS
ALL BUREAU DIRECTORS
ALL HEADS OF ATTACHED AGENCIES
ALL LINE BUREAU REGIONAL DIRECTORS
ATTN : ALL REGIONAL YOUTH DESK OFFICERS, BUREAU
YOUTH COORDINATORS, AND PENRO/CENRO YOUTH
FOCAL
FROM : THE DIRECTOR
Strategic Communication and Initiatives Service
SUBJECT : SUBMISSION OF YEAR-END REPORT ON YOUTH

INITIATIVES

In line with the annual submission of report of the initiatives of the Department of
Environment and Natural Resources to the National Youth Commission (NYC), in support of
the Philippine Youth Development Plan 2017-2022, the undersigned requests your respective
offices to submit the programs/projects/activities (PPA) you have conducted involving the
Youth Sector for FY 2021.

For the PPAs conducted by the Line Bureau Regional Offices, please submit your
reports to your respective Central Offices for consolidation. For the Provincial and Community
Environment and Natural Resources Offices, course through your reports to your respective
Regional Offices for consolidation.

The Regional Offices, Bureaus, and Attached Agencies shall send the editable copy of
the consolidated report to the youthdesk@denr.gov.ph on or before Tuesday, December 28,
2021 for review and consolidation prior to submission of the Department’s report to NYC.

Moreover, the undersigned would like to congratulate your offices for your unrelenting
support to our advocacy to involve the Filipino youth in our environmental programs and

projects.

For your information and appropriate action.

HIRO V. MASUDA, DBA, C '
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